City Council Meeting - August 2, 2022
Public Comments

Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Martha Andreani <mandreani09@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 2, 2022 4:06 PM

To: List - City Council

Cc: Liza Tamura, MMC

Subject: [EXTERNAL] City Council Meeting 08/02/2022 -- Agenda Item 15

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear City Councilmembers:
Re: Increase in rates for restaurants' use of public parking spaces and sidewalk use

Rental rates should be increased to $8/sq ft. Better yet: Remove the dining decks, remove tables and chairs
from our too-crowded sidewalks, and return public parking spaces and public sidewalks to the public.

Outdoor dining can be nice! But not like this!! Remove the dining decks. Bring back clean streets. The over-
crowding, traffic, and noise are bad. The filth is becoming a health & safety issue.

Study the matter through a Task Force process.
Thank you,
Martha Andreani

Downtown Resident

(I attempted to send an e-comment, but don't think it went through. Perhaps I expired a time limit? I didn't
exceed the word count.)



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Garraway, Isla P. <IGarraway@mednet.ucla.edu>

Sent: Tuesday, August 2, 2022 3:52 PM

To: List - City Council; Steve Napolitano; Hildy Stern; Joe Franklin; Suzanne Hadley; Richard
Montgomery

Cc: City Clerk

Subject: [EXTERNAL] City Council Agenda Items 8-2-2022

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear Council Members,

Thank you for commemorating the Beach Cities Relay for Life, sponsored by the American Cancer Society, and
raising awareness, support, and much needed funding for cancer patients. As a physician-scientist with a
focus on urologic oncology patients and principal investigator of a basic science laboratory with a focus on
mechanisms of aggressive prostate cancer, | am so grateful that my "hometown" supports such initiatives. As
of now, the vast majority of us will experience the potentially devestating effects of cancer, either personally
or through someone we care about. But, from my perspective, there is much hope that this can change in the
future.

| am also hoping to hear about the progress with the Bruce's Beach Park plaque and artwork. | am grateful
that Council came to an agreement on language for the updated plaque that is consistent with the Bruce's
Beach history report it commissioned, accessible on the city website. Although the planned plaque
acknowledges hard truths of our collective past, the stated aspirational goal for a Manhattan Beach
community that celebrates both our individual differences and shared values is a unifying sentiment that we
can all be proud of. Thank You!

Isla

Isla P. Garraway, MD-PhD

Professor and Director of Research, Department of Urology
Member, Jonsson Comprehensive Cancer Center

David Geffen School of Medicine at UCLA

Attending Urologist, Greater Los Angeles VA Healthcare System
(310) 206-4890 (Office)

(310) 206-2362 (Laboratory)

igarraway@mednet.ucla.edu

www.cancer.ucla.edu

UCLA HEALTH SCIENCES IMPORTANT WARNING: This email (and any attachments) is only intended for the use of the
person or entity to which it is addressed, and may contain information that is privileged and confidential. You, the
recipient, are obligated to maintain it in a safe, secure and confidential manner. Unauthorized redisclosure or failure to
maintain confidentiality may subject you to federal and state penalties. If you are not the intended recipient, please
immediately notify us by return email, and delete this message from your computer.



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Kim Muller <kk.muller55@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 2, 2022 2:59 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Covid 19

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear City Council,
It's hard to believe that two years down the road we are still dealing with Covid, but here we are.

Imagine my dismay while watching the 4 pm NBCLA news last Tuesday, and seeing our very own
Councilmember Suzanne Hadley once again voicing her own non-science based opinion about the
efficacy of masks, apparently on behalf of the City. It was a jarring reminder of that infamous interview
on the Pier, in which she claimed to not know anyone who had died Covid, etc. We all know what was
said.

According to the 2020 census, about 21.5% of our 35,000 residents fall into the highly vulnerable
categories of Covid infection....2010 kids under age 5, and 7450 over 65. For those of us (me) in this
category masking is the only thing that allows us to safely move about the community, while still not
shopping or dining inside, anywhere in MB. | am one of the dwindling number of people i know who
has not contracted Covid, and | have no intention of finding out what happens to my ten-year kidney
transplant if | do get sick so, yes, this is very personal to me and many others in MB.

Hearing Ms. Hadley disparage the science and the common sense tools we have to minimize Covid,
and protect the most vulnerable among us, is so disappointing, especially since people are still dying,
even in MB. Please remember, Ms. Hadley, that when you think you are speaking for us all, you are
not.

| am not asking for a mask mandate. It did not work before. I'm just asking that there is consideration
for the importance of masking to help protect our whole community, many who need the extra
protection to stay healthy. The Ctiy has done a good job of reminding people to mask and get
boosted via social media....keep doing that. New vaccines, better suited to the new variants are
coming in the fall, and we should encourage folks to get boosted when it's recommended. In my
opinion the City's job to protect its residents, whether it's from crime or a pandemic.

Respectfully,

Kim Muller
Meadows

Kim Miiller

NKEF Kidney Advocacy Committee
Region 9 Leader
kk.muller55@gmail.com
505.310.2628 cell




Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Mara McPhee <mara.mcphee@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, August 2, 2022 2:45 PM

To: List - City Council

Cc: hadley@citymb.info; Hildy Stern; Joe Franklin; Richard Montgomery; Steve Napolitano
Subject: [EXTERNAL] No more mask mandates please

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear Manhattan Beach City Council,
| fully agree with the sentiments of my friend, Cathy Hobart, written below:

Please vote against devoting any resources to enforcing a future mask mandate. The city of El Segundo
joined other local cities in saying it will not enforce an indoor mask mandate if LA County brings it back.
They decided this because their city council strongly believes the decision to wear a mask should be the
choice of the individual and should not be imposed by LA County. Individuals should review the data
available, consider their own circumstances, and make their own decision about wearing a mask. It has
been two and a half years of mandates. We have a highly vaxed/boosted community. Many people still
mask when they feel it is necessary.

Thank you,
Mara McPhee



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: kristin southey <kristinsouthey@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, August 2, 2022 2:43 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Mask mandate

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
City Council Members,
Please do not devote ANY resources to enforcing a future LA County mask mandate.

Thank you
Kristin Southey



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: debaets@aol.com

Sent: Tuesday, August 2, 2022 9:56 AM
To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Item 11

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear Council Members

Each election cycle the Senior Advisory Committee (SAC) hosts a City Council
Candidates Forum. Each of you have continually participated in the Forum. Thank you.
The forum is the opportunity for seniors/residents in our community to meet all the
candidates in one place and hear their views on topics that will affect their vote.

The Forum is non-partisan, and all candidates are asked the same question and given
the same amount of time to answer. This affords the candidates the ability to address
a large number of seniors/residents with their vision for our City.

Respectfully
Steve De Baets

MB Resident
310-480-1529



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: debaets@aol.com

Sent: Tuesday, August 2, 2022 9:38 AM
To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Item 14

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear Council Members,
Regarding Item 14 Parking on Rowell Ave & Meadows Ave and street sweeping.

Wanted to remind you that 100% of the residents on Rowell Ave between 17th St and
18th St DO NOT want No Parking signs install on our street. We continually pick up the
infrequent pierces of trash. Our gardeners remove any debris weekly on different

days.

Staff has indicated that the streets were clean after they performed multiple
inspections.

Respectfully

Steve De Baets

1350 18th St

corner of 18th St & Rowell Ave
MB 90266

310-480-1529



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Jon Chaykowski <rideformbef@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, August 1, 2022 6:26 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Manhattan Beach's reputation

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
Hi Council Members/Guardians of our fair City:

I am in San Diego, visiting my kids and grandkids. What a great time!!! AND,
I get to bike ride, too. Great!!

Oops. I went on a bike ride along the coast, mostly similar to ride near MB.

One huge difference, I met a rider and we discussed the route. He asked where I was from and I told him that I
live in MB. He said "Oh, your town is in the news - and not for good things". He talked about what he read in
newspaper about MB and Bruce's Beach.

I clear up some details he did not know. He realized that he is getting the "juicy news" and not necessary a
balance reporting. He added, MB is a wealthy community and the "black" story is good read for media to print.

A great cycling day flipped on a dime.

Sincerely,
Jon C.

On Tuesday, July 12,2022, 09:49:54 AM PDT, Jon Chaykowski <rideformbef(@yahoo.com> wrote:

Dear City Council Members,

The Bruce's Beach situation and, more so, local newspaper/television reporting has severely damaged our City's
reputation. Specifically, news reporting, most recently in the Los Angeles Times newspaper, included
statements like "the Bruce family was run out of town".

We understand that the eminent domain action of 100 years ago included racial bias. HOWEVER, the Bruce
family was NOT run out of town. The eminent domain action forced the family to sell their property to the City
- at a price more than two times its market value. And, like all other families involved in the action, they were
able to purchase property elsewhere within Manhattan Beach. In fact, other black families involved in the
eminent domain action DID purchase other properties within Manhattan Beach. The Bruce family CHOSE to
move elsewhere, specifically in Los Angeles City.



The repeated news reporting that the Bruce family was "run out of town" is inaccurate, incorrect and damaging
to Manhattan Beach's reputation today.

Further, the news reporting of being "run out of town" has been reported as fact in local paper and television
reports. Such statements have occurred as front paper news - not personal perspectives in an Opinion Section.

I, for one and representative of many within Manhattan Beach, am VERY upset and tired of reading/hearing
such misrepresentations of fact. You also should be upset and tired of these incorrect and damaging statements
in the media.

I request that Manhattan Beach takes action by our City Council and/or City Attorney to stop these damaging
statements. One approach would be for the City to DEMAND AND FORCE retractions and corrections AND
stoppage by the same media to savage our City's reputation.

No doubt the action taken 100 years ago was not the best for those involved BUT no family was "run out of
town" - AND the Bruce family received more than double their property's market value.

I look forward to our City Council/Staff taking steps to protect and improve our reputation AND NOT watch
and allow others in media to damage our City's reputation.

Sincerely,
Jon C.

THIS MESSAGE IS INTENDED SOLELY FOR THE INDIVIDUAL OR ENTITY TO WHICH IT IS
ADDRESSED AND MAY CONTAIN INFORMATION WHICH IS PRIVILEGED, CONFIDENTIAL AND
EXEMPT FROM DISCLOSURE UNDER APPLICABLE LAW. If the reader of this message is not the
intended recipient or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, be advised that any
dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you received this
communication in error, please notify the undersigned immediately by telephone at (310) 650-5335, delete this
message, and destroy any hard copy printouts of the same.



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Anthony A. Lee <member1700@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 1, 2022 5:39 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Attacks on the history of Bruce's Beach continue

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Honored Members of the City Council:

I continue to be offended and saddened by the disinformation being spread
among the residents of Manhattan Beach by anonymous hate groups that
want to deny a part of the City's history. One-hundred years after Bruce's
Beach was taken from the Bruce family, and after the Bruce land has been
returned to the heirs, they still will not accept that an injustice was done.

These disgraceful attacks are contradictory, convoluted, and utterly
invalid. Why the anonymity? Why the hateful speech that spreads
division and disunity in our city? What is the motivation for this vicious
rejection of history?

In any case, I urge the City Council to ignore such anonymous appeals and
pay no attention to such pointless attacks. The City has important and
serious business to attend to.

Warm regards,
Anthony A. Lee, Ph.D.



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Wysh Weinstein <kristenwysh@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, August 1, 2022 2:16 PM

To: Bruce Moe; List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Renew Crossing Guard Contract

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello

| am writing in support of renewing the crossing guard contract with the City. Many of our children utilize these crossing
guards each school day. There are also many children from the private schools who utilize these crossing guards as well.

A strong partnership between our schools and city community, especially when it comes to the safety of our kids should
be a top priority.

Thanks,
Wysh Weinstein



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Sally Austin Peel <sallypeel@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 1, 2022 12:09 PM

To: List - City Council; Bruce Moe

Cc: John Bowes

Subject: [EXTERNAL] RESOLUTION NO. 22-0112 Crossing Guard Services

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
Dear Mayor Napolitano, esteemed City Council members, and Mr. Moe,

I’'m writing to ask you to support resolution 22-0112 at your meeting Tuesday evening, and to thank you for your
collaboration and partnership on this. Crossing guards are key to children’s safety in our community. Adult pedestrians
and cyclists benefit as well as they navigate our busy streets during the morning rush hour.

Beyond providing safety, crossing guards are a reminder that our community cares about children. Elementary kids often
know and greet “their” crossing guards by name, and over time these interactions grow into friendly relationships. One
crossing guard keeps healthy dog treats for the families who walk with their pets. Many go all out to dress up for
Halloween. | remember a crossing guard at Meadows, Pam, who my children and | interacted with daily. When Pam had
throat surgery, students made get-well cards and Meadows parents organized to bring her meals.

Good crossing guards make our community safer and help to maintain the small-town MB feel that we treasure. Thank
you for providing this important policing service.

Best regards,
Sally Peel
President, MBUSD Board of Trustees



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Kristin Rickman <KristinR@peta.org>
Sent: Friday, July 29, 2022 8:48 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] PETA: Coyote control
Importance: High

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

July 29, 2022

To: The Honorable Steve Napolitano, Mayor of Manhattan Beach

Manhattan Beach City Council Members
From: Kristin Rickman, Emergency Response Senior Division Manager, PETA
Re: Coyote control

Thank you in advance for your urgent consideration.

Greetings from PETA. We understand that the city of Manhattan Beach is considering hiring a contractor to trap
and kill coyotes. Please know that trapping of any kind is extraordinarily stressful for captured wildlife—also
tearing wild families apart and leaving orphaned young to starve—with steel-jaw devices (including the rubber-
coated variety) and snares being particularly inhumane. Desperate victims often suffer horrific injuries in their
frantic attempts to escape, even chewing or twisting off their own limbs, and animals caught by their necks can
suffer prolonged, agonizing deaths from suffocation. Such traps are also notoriously indiscriminate—this
searchable database contains more than 500 incidents involving non-target victims including humans,
companion animals, and endangered species harmed or killed by these devices. Further, this approach will
not solve perceived problems with coyote populations. Environmental historian Dan Flores, who has studied
coyote populations and extermination efforts extensively, explains it best in this National Geographic article:
"Whenever their populations are pressured, their litter sizes go up. The normal size is five to six pups. When
their populations are suppressed, their litters get up as high as 12 to 16 pups. You can reduce the numbers of
coyotes in a given area by 70 percent but the next summer their population will be back to the original number."

Making areas unappealing via deterrents and curtailing of food sources will encourage coyotes to move on
naturally. Area residents should be advised to feed companion animals indoors and closely supervise them when
outside; and maintaining feral cat colonies should be discouraged, as this 2020 study determined that feral cats
and the associated feedings are a major attractant for coyotes. Trimming vegetation away from buildings, trails,
and fence lines will curtail hiding places for coyotes as well as their prey. Sonic deterrents such as YardGard®,
motion-activated sprinklers, flashing lights, and outdoor radios (all available at garden stores) also work
effectively to deter coyotes and prey. The Bird-X Transonic Mole Chaser™ will deter burrowing animals
which are a food source for coyotes; and the presence of rodents can be further mitigated by keeping Dumpsters
locked, trash and compost securely contained, and grass cut shorter. Finally, a wildlife-feeding prohibition
should be strictly enforced.

This integrative approach is the only effective means of coyote control and its nonlethal nature makes it
favorable to the public. May we please hear that the city of Manhattan Beach will scrap cruel and futile removal
initiatives? Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,



M Kadim on
Kristin Rickman
Emergency Response Senior Division Manager
Cruelty Investigations Department

(207) 475-6731

PCTA




Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Kelley Storer <khstorer@yahoo.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2022 5:29 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] No mask mamdate!!

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

I am just kindly asking that you PLEASE include manhattan beach with the other cities in LA County who will not be
enforcing mask mandates such as: el segundo, Beverly Hills and Pasadena.

Enough is enough!!!

Thank you,

Kelley storer

Sent from my iPhone



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Jessica MOFFETT <jessica.moffett@verizon.net>
Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2022 1:47 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Against Mask Mandate

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Council,

| am against a forced mask mandate. | hope you join Beverly Hills, Long Beach and Pasadena in making a public
statement of not enforcing a mask mandate if the County approves one. | especially want to protect our schools from
imposing a mask mandate.

Thank you,

Jessica Moffett

Sent from my iPad



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Kelly Sultemeier <kellysultemeier@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2022 1:00 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Mask mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear City Council,

Can we count on Manhattan Beach to join El Segundo, Pasadena, Long Beach and Beverly Hills against mask mandates? |
sure hope so...

Kelly Sultemeier



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Kristine Schumacher <schumacherjk@me.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2022 12:47 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Mask Mandate

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
We are encouraging MB City Council to join El Segundo, Beverly Hills, Long Beach, and Pasadena against
mask mandates.

Thank you,
Kristine & John Schumacher
Manhattan Beach Residents



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Cathy HOBART <cathyhobart@verizon.net>

Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2022 12:10 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Please make a public statement against mask mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
Dear City Council,
Please make a public statement against enforcement of mask mandates in Manhattan Beach. Join Pasadena, Long
Beach, Beverly Hills, and El Segundo as cities that stand with their citizens. We need our city to stand up to Barbara
Ferrer and LA County BOS. They are currently blinded by their other goals and are NOT listening to the hospitals in LA
County.
Thank you for standing up for the kids and residents of MB!

Cathy Hobart

Sent from my iPhone



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Tiffany Mesko <tiffanypneu@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 27, 2022 8:06 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Mask mandate @

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello Council Members,

Please, for the love of God, reject mask mandates in whatever ways you can. It’s inconceivable that we would return to
being masked, when clearly this virus will be with us masked or not, vaccinated or not. Imagining our students masked
again makes me sick to my stomach.

| hope you’ll all agree and take a stand!

Thank you,
Tiffany



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Robert Nickell <RobertN@nickellpps.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 27, 2022 4:45 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Masking

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear City Council Members

Can you all please take an initiative like El Segundo. As well include masking in schools. I don’t think i
have to list all the reasons why you should do this. Just please get it done
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Office of the Mayor

July 27, 2022

Honorable Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors
County of Los Angeles Board of Supervisors Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration
500 West Temple Street Los Angeles, CA 90012

RE: City of El Segundo Will Not Enforce Potential New L.A. County Health Order
Honorable Board of Supervisors:

Thank you for your support and continued efforts on behalf of Los Angeles County. We understand
that managing the ongoing pandemic is very difficult and every elected leader has to make
challenging decisions.

Yesterday, the El Segundo City Council held a special City Council meeting to discuss the
anticipated order from the Los Angeles County Department of Public Health that would require
face coverings indoors.

The El Segundo City Council voted unanimously not to utilize City Staff or resources to enforce a
potential new health order requiring indoor masking. The council emphasized that the health and
safety of the community is our highest priority and we are not opposed to masking, but believe
each individual should make their own choice.

We support the voluntary use of face masks, COVID-19 vaccines and testing to slow the transmission
of the virus and protect vulnerable populations. Efforts to provide free access to testing, vaccines
and masks have been effective and should be continued to combat the summer wave driven by the
spread of Omicron subvariants including BA.S.

As we approach the third year of the pandemic we are not where we were in 2020. My City Council
colleagues and I strongly believe the decision to wear a mask should be the choice of the individual
and should not be imposed by L.A. County.

We are committed to working with you to get the message out about the importance of every
individual making smart choices about protecting their health.

Sincerely,

Drew Boyles
Mayor
City of El Segundo

cc: Honorable Governor Gavin Newsom
Honorable State Senator Ben Allen
Honorable State Assemblymember Al Muratsuchi
Dr. Barbara Ferrer
El Segundo City Council
Mayors of South Bay Cities



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Cynthia Strand <strands739@verizon.net>
Sent: Wednesday, July 27, 2022 10:44 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] No to Mask Mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Council:

If LA county decides to reinstitute a mask mandate, | urge you to follow in the steps of Beverly Hills, Pasadena and Long
Beach and not make it mandatory here in MB. Optional is fine, but let us all make our own choices like the adults we
are. Also, please take a stand to keep masks optional in our schools should that become an issue.

Thank you,
Cyndi and Geof Strand

Sent from my iPad



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Chanel Blinn <candkblinn@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 27, 2022 8:20 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] mask mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
Hi there!

| sincerely hope that this email finds you well. | am writing to ask that you please support and represent the voice of
choice in the discussions of reinstating the mask mandates. Would you please consider writing a letter to Supervisor
Holly Mitchell asking her to do the same. | was born and raised and am now raising my children in Manhattan Beach. |
believe if you want to wear a mask then you should do it, but that no one should be FORCED to wear a mask. Especially
children. President Biden recently addressed how are children are falling behind in education because of then pandemic.
We know that masking children and their teachers effects their speech and their ability to understand those teaching
them. If you feel differently, | hope you’re not offended by me sending this, but | believe it should be CHOICE and not
MANDATED. | am grateful for your time and | am pleading with you to stand up for allowing people to continue to
choose what is best for them individually. Thank you.

Chanel Blinn



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Suzanne Vancura <suzannevancura@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 10:07 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] No to mask mandate

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
Dear MB City Council,
As a resident of MB, | am urging you to stand up for freedoms like the city of Beverly Hills and support choice for
masking and not implement the potential upcoming LA health departments mask mandate. Please say NO to masking

and YES to freedom of choice. Thank you.

Sincerely,
Suzanne Vancura



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Alex Beinfield <ab@blueduckcap.com>

Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 7:32 AM

To: Alex Beinfield; List - City Council; Brittany Sheehan
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Fw: Beverly Hills rejecting mandate

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Their City Council is showing leadership by proactively rejecting the absurd forcible masking put forward by

the non-Doctor Ferrer.

We should do the same in MB. | know a few of you agree.

| personally will not be shopping or dining anywhere that asks me to wear a mask. Most people | know here
feel the same.

Alex

From: Alex Beinfield <ab@blueduckcap.com>
Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 10:28 AM

To: Alex Beinfield <ab@blueduckcap.com>
Subject: Beverly Hills
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City of Beverly Hills Will Not Implement
Potential

New LA County Health Order Using City
Enforcement

Beverly Hills, CA — A potential new health order by
LA County that could require indoor masking will not
be enforced by City of Beverly Hills staff, the Beverly
Hills City Council unanimously directed on Monday
night. The item was brought forward for discussion
by Mayor Lili Bosse.

The City of Beverly Hills falls under the jurisdiction of
the Los Angeles County Department of Public Health
(LACDPH). The City of Beverly Hills would be
Included in any new health order issued, but may or
may not choose to utilize staff resources to enforce it.
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utlauncensored This feels like the greatest level of
pressure BOS has gotten. People will dine, shop and
stroll in BH. Both locals and tourists will avoid the
valley, downtown and Westside. This Is the best way to
put pressure as now there's serious revenue issues If
they move forward with a mandate. | will drive 20 miles
to go to Trader Joe's in Beverly Hills. But my kid
doesn’t have that choice. This is a child mask mandate
and BOS knows that. But this changes the dynamic
more than anything. We will likely see more cities join
In. And even If not before tomorrow, within short order.
It also makes the BOS look like the morons

A Q & © 06




Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Cathy Hobart <cathyhobart@verizon.net>

Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 7:15 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] CITY OF BEVERLY HILLS WILL NOT IMPLEMENT POTENTIAL NEW LA

COUNTY HEALTH ORDER USING CITY ENFORCEMENT

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
Dear MB City Council,

The "CITY OF BEVERLY HILLS WILL NOT IMPLEMENT POTENTIAL NEW LA COUNTY HEALTH ORDER USING CITY
ENFORCEMENT". It would be great if more cities took a stand against Barbara Ferrer.

https://beverlyhills.org/citymanager/newsroom/cityofbeverlyhillswillnotimplementpotentialnewlacountyhealthorderusingcityenforcement/

Just had to share the good news:)

Cathy



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Michelle <baker0824@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 7:00 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] LA County Potential mask mandate

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Good Morning City Council Members,

Today, the LA Board of Supervisors and Barbara Ferrer will vote to potentially reinstate the indoor mask
mandate. This mandate would affect schools/educational settings, making it the 3rd school year children would
be affected and harmed by covid policy.

I would like to understand where this council stands on this issue.

The mayor of Beverly Hills has already made a statement that they will not comply.



City of Beverly Hills Will Not Implement
Potential
New LA County Health Order Using City
Enforcement

Beverly Hills, CA — A potential new health order by
LA County that could require indoor masking will not
be enforced by City of Beverly Hills staff, the Beverly
Hills City Council unanimously directed on Monday
night. The item was brought forward for discussion
by Mayor Lili Bosse.

The City of Beverly Hills falls under the jurisdiction of
the Los Angeles County Department of Public Health
(LACDPH). The City of Bewverly Hills would be
included in any new health order issued, but may or
may not choose to utilize staff resources to enforce it.

“| feel it is our job to lead and | support the power of
choice,” said Mayor Lili Bosse. “Our job is to be
proactive and public about what we believe. Thisis a
united City Council and community that cares about
health. We are not where we were in 2020, and now
we need to move forward as a community and be
part of the solution.”

Last week the LACDPH announced that, for the
second week in a row, the number of COVID cases
and the number of COVID related hospitalizations
have pushed the county into the “high” level.

Unless the hospitalization rate decreases by this
Thursday, a new health order could go into effect this
Friday, July 29 which could require masks to be wom
indoors. The LACDPH would responsible for
enforcement of any new order.

The citizens of this city and this county are done with mandates and want the freedom to choose.
Please review the public comments for the board meeting today.

https://file.lacounty.gov/SDSInter/bos/supdocs/170933.pdf

Final tally: 25/375 pages of comments “favor” masks 350/375 against. And most of those “in favor” are mis-
marked and demanding they fire Barbara Ferrer.

Almost 375 pages of comments in opposition.

This county and this council shut down our beaches, our parks, our churches, our ability to work and our kids to
go to school. Everyone complied. People got vaccinated and boosted. People wore masks, even outside and
alone in their cars. Even with compliance and masking people still got covid. Masking made no difference in
transmission.



The science has changed. Please see the LAC/USC doctors discussing the real covid numbers in this county. A
direct contradiction to Barbara Ferrer.

https://mobile.twitter.com/kerpen/status/1548805156808151040

If we followed the science back in 2020. Let’s follow the science now. Covid has changed. Masks should be a
choice. Masks should not be put back on our children.

Thank you for your consideration. I hope the leadership of this council will step up and take a stand.
Best,

Michelle Sporkin

Sent from my iPhone



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: britney.loren <britney.loren@protonmail.com>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 8:54 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Mask Mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
Good evening Councilmembers,

| am imploring you to write a letter to Supervisor Holly Mitchell asking that they do not allow the upcoming mask
mandate to resume in L.A. county for these reasons:

They have only been proven to cause psychological and physiological harm, especially to children. In fact, there is
not one peer review study to show that they work, and any study to the contrary has been proven to have
manipulated data. Kids have been proven to NOT be a vector of disease, and over 75% already have natural
immunity (most adults as well). More kids die per year from the annual flu than from covid, and we have never
masks for that. That is a fact. If you believe masks work, then those that choose to wear them should feel safe. It
should be a CHOICE.

Most LA school districts boast of over 93% vaccination rate. We were told that if just 75% were vaccinated, life for
the kids would be "normal" again.....clearly this was a fabrication. Seeing Ms. Ferrer at a baseball game just a week
ago with her mask around her wrist is a glaring reminder that "mask" mandates are just a control mechanism with
zero science and 100% politics at the helm. Oh, so on July 28th Ms. Ferrer saw in her crystal ball that that is when
the virus is going to go crazy and infect us all? That upon her bidding we all must be masked on this date?

Please. This is all very transparent and utterly disgusting. She was also been exposed to have lied about current
covid hospitalizations and deaths...Keck Medical Center contradicted her statements live. Again, if masks work,
then those that wear them should feel safe, and it should be a CHOICE. Freedom of bodily autonomy is a
constitutional right. Please stand up for truth and freedom and do not endorse this draconian and scientifically
unfounded measure that deeply harms, not helps, public health.

Sincerely,
Britney Nucci

Sent with Proton Mail secure email.



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Mark & Heidi O'Brien <markheidiob@verizon.net>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 6:48 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Mask mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Hello,

I’m urging city council members to reach out to County Supervisor Holly Mitchell -
HollyJMitchell@bos.lacounty.gov - to oppose the impending indoor mask mandates. Mask mandates
are an over-reach. Anyone who wants to wear a mask should absolutely be able to, but it is not
warranted to mandate masks for everyone. Particularly for kids in school, where mask use has been
shown to be a barrier to learning. And | certainly hope you’re aware of studies that have shown mask
use to increase the severity of a COVID infection, flu, etc. simply by not allowing droplets to escape,
and causing re-inhalation of the droplets. | understand that the intent of a mandate may have been to
prevent iliness, but that’s absolutely not what the result will be. As we’'ve seen from numerous data
points there has not been a correlation between increased mask use and reduced infection. And in
fact prolonged mask use will make people sicker. Please urge the county to reconsider this ill-
conceived mandate.

Thank you,
Heidi O’Brien
Manhattan Beach



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Kerry Partin <kerrypartin@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 5:33 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] No more mandates please

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
Masks should be a matter of personal choice, period.

Sent from my iPhone



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Christy Barnes <Christy@btglobal.net>

Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 3:20 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Please voice your opinion for no Mask Mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
Dear City Council,

It is my understanding that the county will be voting on mask mandates tomorrow. | am urging all city council members
to email supervisor Holly Mitchell and let them know the residence of Manhattan Beach oppose mask mandates. | am
extremely fearful that with school starting in four weeks, our poor children will be required to wear masks again. This is
completely detrimental to their physical health, learning, social and emotional health. Let’s not have the county start a
precedent now.

Please say no mask mandates.

Thank you,

Christy Barnes

571 31st Street

Manhattan Beach, Ca 90266



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Maureen Denitz <modenitz@icloud.com>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 12:19 PM

To: lucia la rosa

Cc: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: mask mandate in schools

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

I agree with Lucia. No more masks. My 4 yr old had a speech therapist because of wearing a mask for two yrs
by teacher and her. This is ridiculous and Dr Ferrer should be let go. Do not institute masks in our schools
again.

Thank you

The Denitz’s

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 25, 2022, at 11:36 AM, lucia la rosa <lucialarosamb@outlook.com> wrote:

Dear Mayor Napolitano, and Council Members Franklin, Hadley,
Montgomery and Stern:

| am writing to ask you to urge the Los Angeles County Board of
Supervisors to not re-introduce an indoor mask mandate or at least to
carve out schools from such mandate.

The assertion that schools with mask mandate have lower Covid-19
transmission rates than schools without mask mandate is disproved by the
data gathered by the CDC (see article).

Even if there were - and we do not have evidence of it - a minimal benefit of
masking kids, amid the high vaccination rate in our school district, such
benefit needs to be weighed against the social and emotional harms of
long-term masking.

Common sense should always have suggested that masking

stifles students’ creative expression, and delay social development -
especially for young kids and for introverted students, who end up hiding
behind their mask.

Now, this assessment is proved by prospective European studies who have
found evidence that "masking is a barrier to speech recognition, hearing,
and communication, and that masks impede children’s ability to decode



facial expressions, dampening children’s perceived trustworthiness of
faces." This is the reason why even when mask mandate has been re-
introduced in European countries, schools have been exempted.

Please, follow the science and demand our County to exempt schools
from indoor mask mandate.

Thank you for your attention.

Lucia La Rosa Ames

https://www.theatlantic.com/ideas/archive/2022/01/kids-masks-
schools-weak-science/621133/

The Case Against Masks at School -
The Atlantic

About the authors: Margery Smelkinson is an infectious-
disease scientist whose research has focused on influenza
and SARS-CoV-2. Leslie Bienen is a veterinarian and
faculty member at the Oregon ...




Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Julia Sprague <juliasprague@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 12:18 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Masks

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
Please re consider
Masks wearing must be a CHOICE
NOT a mandate.

No masks in schools.

Thank you
Julie and Rick Deckert

Sent from my iPhone



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Jeffrey Rosenburg <jeffrosenburg25@comcast.net>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 12:13 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] No on mask mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

I am not in favor of mask mandates.
Jeff

Sent from my iPhone



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Jeanette Rosenburg <jandjrosenburg@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 12:09 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Mask Madates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
Please fight for no mask mandates for children in school! Please email Holly. Thank you. Jeanette Rosenburg



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Liz Cebula <lizcebula5@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 11:47 AM
To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Mask Mandate

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear MB City Council Members,

I am writing you as a parent, a teacher, a tax paying voter, a Manhattan Beach home owner, and a 15 year
California resident asking you to contact Supervisor Holly Mitchell and request no more covid mandates. It’s
been a long 2 plus years of dealing with this virus. We have all had the opportunity to get vaccinated, boosted,
and to do whatever we feel is necessary to mitigate our exposure to the virus. Forcing people to wear masks is
not going to stop this virus. We need to learn to live with covid and do what we feel is necessary as individuals
to protect ourselves. If you want to wear a mask then go for it. If you don’t want to, then you shouldn’t be
forced to wear one. My biggest concern is it's almost the end of July 2022, we have been dealing with covid
since March of 2020. This will never go away and forcing these mandates on people is NOT the solution. The
LA County Board of Supervisors are voting on this issue tomorrow. You can contact Supervisor Holly Mitchell
at HollyJMitchell@bos.lacounty.gov and ask her to oppose the mask mandate and allow Manhattan Beach
citizens to have mask choice. I am fully aware that covid is out there. My entire family and I have all had
covid, along with most of my friends and extended family. It’s time to move away from mandates and allow for
individuals to do what each feels necessary for their own bodies and circumstances. My body, my choice, right?

Thank you for your time.
Sincerely,

Elizabeth Cebula
15 year MB Resident



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: carol bernstein <carolabernstein@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 11:45 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] NO MASK MANDATE FOR LA COUNTY

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
Please send a letter to Holly Mitchell requesting a VOTE NO ON THE MASK MANDATE FOR LA COUNTY. As a citizen and
parent in Manhattan Beach we do not want our children subject to this mask mandate. Our children are already behind
in school and do not need to wear masks.

Thanks

Carol Bernstein
Citizen of Manhattan beach



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: lucia la rosa <lucialarosamb@outlook.com>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 11:36 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] mask mandate in schools

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear Mayor Napolitano, and Council Members Franklin, Hadley, Montgomery and

Stern:

| am writing to ask you to urge the Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors to not re-
introduce an indoor mask mandate or at least to carve out schools from such
mandate.

The assertion that schools with mask mandate have lower Covid-19 transmission rates
than schools without mask mandate is disproved by the data gathered by the CDC
(see article).

Even if there were - and we do not have evidence of it - a minimal benefit of masking
kids, amid the high vaccination rate in our school district, such benefit needs to be
weighed against the social and emotional harms of long-term masking.

Common sense should always have suggested that masking stifles students’ creative
expression, and delay social development - especially for young kids and for
introverted students, who end up hiding behind their mask.

Now, this assessment is proved by prospective European studies who have

found evidence that "masking is a barrier to speech recognition, hearing, and
communication, and that masks impede children’s ability to decode facial expressions,
dampening children’s perceived trustworthiness of faces." This is the reason why even
when mask mandate has been re-introduced in European countries, schools have
been exempted.

Please, follow the science and demand our County to exempt schools from indoor
mask mandate.

Thank you for your attention.

Lucia La Rosa Ames

https://www.theatlantic.com/ideas/archive/2022/01/kids-masks-schools-weak-
science/621133/




The Case Against Masks at School -
The Atlantic

About the authors: Margery Smelkinson is an infectious-
disease scientist whose research has focused on influenza
and SARS-CoV-2. Leslie Bienen is a veterinarian and
faculty member at the Oregon ...



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Anne Marie Crotty <annemariecrotty@earthlink.net>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 11:22 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] No school mask mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.
Dear Council,

As a parent of two high school students in Manhattan Beach, I am asking you to write to the LA County Board
of Supervisors and request no more mask mandates. Not only are our two kids behind other students in the
nation academically, but their public speaking and foreign language progress has been greatly stunted by being
forced to wear masks in class the past two years. These deficits have become very apparent in the college
application and interview process compared to students coming from other states. Not to mention the fact that
the adverse health consequences of kids wearing masks far outweigh any benefit.

My son was just in the hospital for a routine endoscopy. When the nurse took his vitals, his oxygen levels were
low. When I questioned it, she said, “Everyone’s oxygen levels read low because they are wearing a

mask.” How scary is that!! My son had only been wearing a mask for a little over an hour. Under no
circumstances should the County force children in school to wear a mask for 6-7 hours a day. It is so harmful to
their health and there is no concrete scientific study to justify the benefit.

Please appeal to the County on behalf of our students in Manhattan Beach and surrounding areas. We cannot
fail the next generation by sitting by and letting the powers at be make overarching rules the harm our kids.

Thank you for your time,
Anne Marie Crotty



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Karli Fisher <karlirs@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 9:33 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Opposing the mask mandate

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi,

Have you written a letter to supervisor Holly Mitchell opposing the impeding mask mandate? Please stand up for our
community and especially our children and demand no more mandates.

Thank you

Karli Fisher



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Catharine morris <chmarts@icloud.com>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 9:06 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] End Mask Mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
Dear MB City Council,

| am reaching out to you in response to LA County’s forthcoming planned mask mandate. | vehemently oppose
such a mandate and ask that you reach out to Supervisor Mitchell and demand an end to this madness!

When the rest of the country continues to move forward and away from covid mandates, why is it that LA
County continues to not follow the science and impose mask mandates on us?? And most importantly, our children
when school begins. MB just follows their lead but they are leading us in the wrong direction.

As per the leaked meeting of LA Doctors, the science in this country ndoes not support this mandate (7:40 they begin
discussing the covid numbers):

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_fGuA-
nU7EI&feature=youtu.be__;!!AxJhxnnVZ8w!M46kvb3TBGN3gAVS38iNhhGOfv50qjrAiizHJOBF-5e-
8q0piB2enXDABIMNnTNiSHURVAMUa06HBOq6uUFtgAljLiINWIS

Barbara Ferrer is not a doctor. Yet she continues to enforce non-sensical rulings. Did you know that the CDC
relied upon a study for school mask mandates that was authored by her very own daughter - who is ALSO not a doctor?
Why aren’t we listening to the real doctors. It is is so incredibly dismissive of our medical community. And absolutely
tyrannical behavior that is causing long term mental health issues and absolutely hurting our children’s education. Let
them Breathe!

Also, if covid is such a concern for Ms. Ferrer - why was she unmasked with 70,000 others at the All Star baseball
game just 4 days ago, right after announcing the return of mask mandates due to LA county due to the high risk of
COVID. It is just another example of CA government hypocrisy.

END THIS MADNESS now and let us move on from this pandemic.

IF THE 'SCIENCE’ DIFFERS BY GEOGRAPHIC AREA, IT’S NOT SCIENCE. IT’S POLITICS.

Why are they playing political games that are jeopardizing an entire generation’s childhood education?

| can tell you that if Manhattan Beach and MBUSD once again fail our children, | forsee another year of lost
school donations - none of us wan that. So please, put pressure on Ms. Mitchell and LA County to end this.

Best,

Catharine Morris



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Cindy Perelson <cindyperelson@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2022 8:00 AM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Opposed to Mask Mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

| understand that mask mandates may be reinstated soon. | implore you not to allow this to pass. Our students can not
go another year at school wearing masks. They cannot understand their teachers and, as a result, they are falling behind
exponentially academically. The decision to reinstate masks for our students will have a grave systemic impact on this
generation of children for decades, if not lifetimes.

Why do we, a small community, continue to be lumped in with a large metropolis like Los Angeles and at the mercy of
Los Angeles County officials? Is it possible to establish our own local health department, so that we can make these
decisions for ourselves?

Thank you for your consideration.
Cindy Perelson



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Margot Farris <margotfarris@mac.com>
Sent: Sunday, July 24, 2022 6:23 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Mask Mandates

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
To Manhattan Beach City Council
| am a resident of Manhattan Beach and | am requesting that there be no more mask mandates. People know if they
should wear a mask or not and it should be left up to the individuals to wear or not wear a mask. Please write to Holly
Mitchell and tell her no more masks!
Sincerely,
Margot Farris
425 31st Street
Manhattan Beach, CA 90266

Sent from my iPad



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Kathy Beckwith <kathymbeckwith@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, July 24, 2022 5:35 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] No More Masks

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.
Hello City Council Members! | hope you are enjoying your summer.
| am asking on behalf of my family and especially my two elementary aged children, that you write to Supervisor Holly
Mitchell with a strong request against mask mandates. At this point most of us know the risks and act accordingly. |

believe that returning to mask mandates especially as we approach a new school year will be a horrendous mistake.

Please do the right thing by supporting informed free choice in our city. We cannot endure another government
overreach that has severe mental health ramifications for many.

Best,
Kathy Beckwith



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Alex Beinfield <ab@blueduckcap.com>
Sent: Sunday, July 24, 2022 10:07 AM
To: Kbarger@bos.lacounty.gov; jhahn@bos.lacounty.gov; skuehl@bos.lacounty.gov;

HMuitchell@bos.lacounty.gov; hsolis@bos.lacounty.gov; Sheila@bos.lacounty.gov;
firstdistrict@bos.lacounty.gov; HollyJMitchell@bos.lacounty.gov;
fourthdistrict@bos.lacounty.gov; Kathryn@bos.lacounty.gov

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Barbara Ferrer Must Go

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear BOS

Masks do MORE damage. They are bacteria traps. Kids touch them all day then touch other kids which spreads
germs - quite the opposite of the intended use. We have had longer and stricter covid measures than any
other county in the nation. And for what? To see a mass exodus out of the school system? To see littered
masks all over the beach and sidewalks? To maintain some sort of dystopian control? It is not normal - forced
masking. It is abusive. It is psychological torment. Let people breath - or at least have that choice. If you fail to
see the urgency of this matter than you will all be voted out. And not a moment too soon.

Face masks = HIGHER DEATH RATES

https://www.israelnationalnews.com/news/326734/?utm source=twitter&utm medium=social&utm campai
gn=share&utm content=1658515621258

] New study: Face mask usage correlates
with higher death rates | Israel National
News - Israel's #1 News Site | Israel
National News

A new peer-reviewed study entitled: "Correlation
Between Mask Compliance and COVID-19 Outcomes in
Europe" has demonstrated that use of face masks, even
widespread, did not correlate with better ...

https://www.nature.com/articles/s41598-022-15409-x




Bacterial and fungal isolation from face masks under the
COVID-19 pandemic | Scientific Reports

The rapid global spread of severe acute respiratory syndrome coronavirus 2
(SARS-CoV-2) and the resulting coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) pandemic
have led to urgent efforts to prevent the ...

www.nature.com




Justin Hart
s @justin_hart

California mandated masks during Omicron everywhere
but the SoCal county masking enforcement was VERY
different!

- Los Angeles - very strict.

- San Diego - moderate but still masked.

- Orange - Not enforced really. Lighter masking for
sure.

Results?
Winner: Orange County!

Cases per 100K - 7-day Count Change
L.A. vs. San Diego vs. Orange County

Los Angeles County

2500 San Diego County

Orapge County

Cases per 100K

Augl, 21 Derl 21 Decl, 21 Feb1 22 Aprl 22 Junl, 22
Day of Date

County Name B Los Angeles Co.. [ Orange County [l San Diego Coun..



Alex Beinfield

Chief Investment Officer

Blue Duck Capital Partners, LP
ab@blueduckcap.com
203-247-7228

Nothing contained in this email constitutes tax, legal or investment advice, nor does it constitute a solicitation or an offer to buy or
sell any security or other financial instrument. Such offer may be made only by a Confidential Offering Memorandum or Prospectus.
This email message is intended only for the recipient to whom it is addressed and may contain information that is private and
confidential. An unintended recipient should immediately notify the sender and permanently delete any copy.



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Alex Beinfield <ab@blueduckcap.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 20, 2022 3:30 PM

To: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Please Do something

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

We are getting played.

https://redstate.com/jenvanlaar/2022/07/20/study-cdc-relied-upon-for-school-mask-mandates-was-
authored-by-la-county-public-health-directors-daughter-whos-also-not-an-md-n575405

Study CDC Relied Upon for School
Mask Mandates Was Authored by LA
County Public Health Director's
Daughter - Who's Also Not an MD

The inmates are running the asylum.

Alex Beinfield

Chief Investment Officer

Blue Duck Capital Partners, LP
ab@blueduckcap.com

203-247-7228

Nothing contained in this email constitutes tax, legal or investment advice, nor does it constitute a solicitation or an offer to buy or
sell any security or other financial instrument. Such offer may be made only by a Confidential Offering Memorandum or Prospectus.
This email message is intended only for the recipient to whom it is addressed and may contain information that is private and
confidential. An unintended recipient should immediately notify the sender and permanently delete any copy.



Martha Alvarez, MMC

From: Alex Beinfield <ab@blueduckcap.com>

Sent: Tuesday, July 19, 2022 7:30 AM

To: Kathryn@bos.lacounty.gov; firstdistrict@bos.lacounty.gov;
FourthDistrict@bos.lacounty.gov; bferrer@ph.lacounty.gov

Cc: List - City Council

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Masks don't work

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not click links or open attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is
safe.

Give us our sanity back. This clown world has been off the rails for too long.

https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-11026577/Covid-Australia-Data-shows-mask-mandates-dont-work-
New-Zealand-Singapore-pass-Australia.html

Covid Australia: Data shows mask
mandates don't work as New Zealand
and Singapore pass Australia | Daily
Mail Online

Masks are worn everywhere in Singapore and Kiwis are
forced to wear masks in public including shopping malls.
But both have higher Covid cases per million than
Australia.
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